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Asian carp seized at Windsor-Detroit border 

The Windsor Star, blogs.windsorstar.com 

The Ministry of Natural Resources is investigating another large border discovery of Asian carp, an invasive species commercial fishermen have said could be catastrophic if they spread into the Great Lakes.

A ministry conservation officer was contacted Tuesday night by the Canada Border Services Agency at the Ambassador Bridge about a truckload of fish coming from the United States that had 14,000 pounds of Asian carp, ministry spokesman John Cooper said late Wednesday afternoon.

The investigation continues and no charges have been laid, he said.

In January there were two seizures of live Asian carp that together totaled more than 9,000 pounds at the Ambassador Bridge. While trucks can transport live fish, it is illegal to possess live Asian carp in Ontario.

Asian carp includes bighead carp, which can reach more than 100 pounds, silver carp, grass carp and black carp.

The Ontario Commercial Fisheries Association said it could be catastrophic if Asian carp get into the Great Lakes.

The U.S. government is trying to keep Asian carp from getting past an electric barrier in a Chicago canal system and into Lake Michigan. The concern with live Asian carp in Ontario is they could be released. If a truck carrying live fish crashed near a bridge and there were live Asian carp they might be able to get into a stream and then into the Great Lakes.

